ZONE 7 CONFERENCE CALL
APRIL 8, 2020

The conference call was called to order at 8:15 PM by the Chairperson, Marjorie Moser.
Joining the call were: Dorothy Quirk (Secretary), Jane Munn (Treasurer). Karen Roy
(Corresponding Secretary), Bob Drake (New England PHC), Ashley Nolasco (Garden State
PHC), Amy Suess (Garden State PHC), Jill Pacelli (Empire State PHC).

MINUTES: The Secretary gave an “overview" of the March minutes. Motion was made
(Drake/Suess) and seconded to accept the minutes as printed.

TREASURER'S REPORT: Jane Munn reported that the balance remains the same -
$21,152. Motion was made (Drake/Quirk) and passed to approve the Treasurer's report.

SOLID BRED CLASSES: Motion was made (Drake/Suess) that we will offer the same
classes as we did at the 2017 Zone Show. Jane will update our show schedule with APHA.

ZONE 7 SHOW: The following comments / etc.:

e FYI - the Dream Park (our horse show rental facility) is closed until the end of
April, and possibly May. We will have to see what the State's ruling will be on an
opening date. Our August date may be OK.

e Sponsors: Amy Suess reported that she is waiting to start her sponsor drive. She
is aware that many families may be experiencing financial problems due to this
current situation.

e Financially - we have the funds to put on the Zone show.

e If do we have to cancel at a later date, we are assuming that we will not have to pay
the judges,

FINAL COMMENTS:

e We realize that we will have to take into consideration the many ramifications of
this prolonged Corona Virus situation and that it will certainly have a bearing on the
ability (in many ways) for folks to attend shows,

e We will "KEEP PLANNING UNTIL WE CAN'T DO ANYTHING MORE"

The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 with the next Conference Call scheduled for May 7,
2020, at 8:00. (If there is a change in the TIME of the call, that will be noted in your e-
mailed “Call Reminder").



